
Use of Proxies for District-Level Delegate Elections

Per the approved ADP Delegate Selection Plan and DNC Rules, “An accredited participant in a 
caucus, convention or committee meeting, after having established credentials, may register a 
non-transferable proxy with (i.e., deliver a signed proxy to) another duly accredited participant at 
that meeting (except where an accredited alternate is present and eligible to serve as a 
replacement), provided that no individual may hold more than one (1) proxy at a time. (Rule 17 
& Reg. 4.30)”

What this means:

 If you are a verified precinct committeeperson (PC) elected or appointed by March 1, 
2024, you are eligible to vote in the caucuses being held April 20, 2024, to elect the 
allocated district-level delegates to the 2024 Democratic National Convention. 

 You will vote only for those delegates running in your Congressional district caucus.
 Notification of the April 20 meeting will be sent electronically no later than March 18, 

2024.
 If you are unable to attend the virtual election meeting in person, you may assign your 

proxy to another eligible PC to vote on your behalf.
o “Assigning a proxy” means you are giving the person holding your proxy your 

vote in these elections.
o “Eligible” means another PC from your congressional district who is not currently 

holding a proxy for anyone else.
o Because the meetings are virtual, your proxy cannot be instructed (that is, you 

cannot tell the proxy holder who to vote for).
o Once assigned, you are no longer eligible to vote in these elections.

 If you cannot attend the April 20 caucus and wish to assign your proxy to an eligible PC, 
you can download the form here.

 Please verify with the individual that they are NOT currently holding another proxy.
 The form must be completed in its entirety and attested to by two (2) witnesses or a 

notary public.
 The forms are due to the ADP by 11:59 pm Wednesday, April 17.

o They can be scanned and emailed to 2024delegate@azdem.org  OR
o They can be mailed to Arizona Democratic Party, PO Box 36123, Phoenix, AZ 

85067 NOTE: They must be received by April 17 or they cannot be accepted.
 If you have any questions, please send them to 2024delegate@azdem.org

For more information about the process and candidates, please visit: 
https://azdem.org/dnc-delegate-selection/
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A proxy can only be assigned to another Precinct Committeeperson residing in the Congressional District where the member resides. Per 
the 2024 ADP Delegate Selection Plan, an accredited participant in a caucus, convention or committee meeting, after having established 
credentials, may register a non-transferable proxy with (i.e., deliver a signed proxy to) another duly accredited participant at that meeting, 
provided that no individual may hold more than one (1) proxy at a time. (DNC Rule 17 & Reg. 4.30)

Before assigning a proxy to someone, please confirm that they will be attending the meeting on April 20, 2024.

Precinct Committeeperson: Affiliation:
                  (Print name)                         (Print Congressional District)

Proxy to:  Affiliation:
                                                                      (Print name)                                             (Print Congressional District)

I hereby authorize the Precinct Committeeperson indicated above to act as my proxy during the District-Level 
Delegate Election Caucus of the Arizona Democratic Party.

I understand that my proxy is general (unrestricted use for all votes at the meeting), uninstructed (no directions 
may be provided), non-transferable (proxy cannot be given to another member), and irrevocable (once submitted 
it cannot be revoked or canceled).

Date: , 2024              Precinct Committeeperson:    ___________________________________
(print name)

Time: AM/PM (signature)

THIS PROXY MUST BE ATTESTED BY TWO (2) WITNESSES OR A NOTARY
Subscribed and sworn to before me this

      day of               , 2024

Notary Public

My commission expires: 

• You may use an online Notary service. Witnesses may observe your signing of the document in person or via 
video and may provide their signatures electronically on your form.

• It is your responsibility to contact and inform the person to whom you have assigned your proxy.
• Submit your proxy form directly to ADP, not to the person to whom you’ve assigned your proxy.

Your proxy must be received by the ADP no later than 11:59 PM, Wednesday April 17, 2024

Submit completed form as an attachment via email to: 2024delegate@azdem.org
Or mail completed paper form to: Arizona Democratic Party, PO Box 36123, Phoenix, AZ 85067

____________________________________________
Witness

           OR

____________________________________________
Witness


